       CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING  
7th March, 2019. 

Present:  Cllrs:  Brigit Thurstan (Acting Chair), Rob Smith, Neil Prior, Anthony Daniel, Chris Prior,
                          Paul Raymond, Becky Annis


Apologies: Huw Davies


1. Co-option

Mrs. Becky Annis signed the Declaration of Acceptance and was formally co-opted onto the Community Council.  Mr. Huw Davies who has expressed an interest in joining the Community Council was unable to attend the meeting.

2. Minutes 
The Minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 7th February, 2019, were read and approved.  Proposed by Cllr. Rob Smith seconded by Cllr. Anthony Daniel.

3. Matters Arising 
· Defibrillators – taking on of responsibility by the Community Council.  The four custodians of the current machines are happy for the Community Council to assume responsibility.  Cllr. Rob Smith will change all the batteries and pads next month.
· Business Rates on Public Toilet – Mr. Dan Shaw had confirmed that it was not possible to have these reduced or removed.
4. Finance 
Payments requested:   Clerk’s remuneration - £210.00
                                     ICO (data protection) - £40 (per annum)

                                     Welsh Water - £37.63




  Wales Audit Office – 182.00

                                     Cruse Bereavement Care - £25.00

Proposed by Cllr. Brigit Thurstan, seconded by Cllr. Paul Raymond
Financial information:  

Balance of current a/c as at 15th February - £3944.21

Balance of deposit a/c as at  11th February - £14,181.46

Balance of Chapel House & Hall fund - £2780.36

The Clerk was asked to send GTI the monies held by the Community Council on its behalf as per the revised Partnership Agreement.  Proposed by Cllr. Brigit Thurstan and seconded by Cllr. Paul Raymond. The monies being held to refurbish the village hall will continue to be held by the Community Council for the time being.                     o
5. Planning 
PCNPA

Granting of Planning Application

NP/19/0070/DOC:  Kiln House, Porthgain – Discharge condition 3 of NP/15/0637/FUL.

     6.   Correspondence           
a) a)  GTI and Ms. Victoria Jones– emails confirming that neither has any objection to the 

     Community Council taking over responsibility for their defibrillators.
b)  Auditor General for Wales – Financial Management and Governance – Town and Community   

     Councils 2017-18.  Pdf. file attached by email.









c)   Auditor General for Wales – Internal Audit Arrangements at Town and Community Councils  

      in Wales.  Pdf. file attached by email.

d)  One Voice Wales – invitation to join.

e)  North Pembs Transport Forum – invitation to the  2018-19 Annual General Meeting.  

     Fishguard Bay Hotel, Goodwick – 13th March at 7.00pm.

f)  Welsh Government – Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales – annual report 2019/2020.

                Independent Remuneration Panel for Wales: annual report 2019 to 2020   Covering  

                letter attached by email.
g)  Dyfed Powys Police – monitoring of community tensions. Attached by email.

h)  Cruse Bereavement Care – request for funding.   Cllr. Brigit Thurstan proposed £25,  

     seconded by Cllr. Paul Raymond.   Cllr. Thurstan then asked all those present to think of 
    ways of donating monies to the local community and come with ideas to the next meeting.
7.   Advertising in the Community Councils’ Noticeboards
      This was introduced back in 2014 but there had been no interest.   Cllr. Rob Smith has had two  

      enquiries recently.    The Council decided to reintroduce free advertising for residents and 
      business, the information to be given to Cllr. Rob Smith.     The Clerk was asked to print off three 
      notices for the noticeboards. 

8.   Facebook
        250 likes.  Reach was1500 due mainly to information about Jerome Flynn’s forthcoming 

        fundraising event.  Cllr. Becky Annis will be made an administrator.

      9.  Public Toilet – Opening and Liaision
             Chris Prior will become the new liaison Councillor.   The toilet will be open from Thursday 14th 
             March until the 31st October.  Cllr. Rob Smith proposed an increase to £30 per week for Mr. Phil 

             Owen who looks after the toilet.  Seconded by Cllr. Paul Raymond. 

      10.  Pembs County Council Report 
· Square & Compass speed survey shows higher speeds than expected.  Councillors discussed ways of reducing speed, PCC will come back with ideas.
· Abereiddy situation is still ongoing.
· The ecohouses at Penparc are now finished.

· The EPG application is still in process, Cllr. Prior proposed that the bid be submitted by LCC as it is a properly constituted body.   Seconded by Cllr. Rob Smith.
The Council Tax will be going up again.  The County Council is investing in AI (machine learning) which is being introduced to answer simple queries live on the website and Facebook.    
· It is hoped that monies will be forthcoming from the WG for rural broadband.


      11.  Standing Orders

             The Clerk recommended that the Council’s Standing Orders which are very old should be 

             reviewed.   She would provide copies of the existing Orders together with model Standing 
             Orders for comparison and her suggestions at the next meeting.
Signed ………………………………………..

Date  ………………………………….
